Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Large Panel System (LPS) buildings
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
Following the letter sent by the Department for Communities and Local Government regarding the safety of Large Panel System (LPS) buildings, can you provide details of the last time you carried out a structural survey of LPS blocks, what the survey found, and whether any action was taken as a result. 

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/642741/Local_authorities_Large_Panel_System_buildings_letter.pdf

Can you also provide a list of the names of LPS blocks the organisation owns, and which LPS blocks have been demolished while under your organisation's control.
Answer: 
Leicester City Council currently owns one LPS type building, Goscote House. 

A structural intrusive survey of Goscote house was carried out in November of 2016.
The report concluded that structural stability was maintained and joints were effectively tied in respect of robustness.
Goscote House is earmarked for demolition in 2019, however this decision was not taken because of the aforementioned structural report.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

